
HANSON COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD 
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 

Tuesday, February 4, 2025 
  

Vice Chairman Kjetland called the meeting of the Hanson County Drainage 
Board to order on Tuesday, February 4, 2025 with members Bumgardner, Fox, 
and Waldera present. Reid Kiner, States Attorney, was also present. Schoenrock 
was absent. 
 
 Motion Waldera, seconded by Fox to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
 
 Motion Bumgardner, seconded by Fox to approve the January 21st 
meeting minutes. Motion carried. 
 
 No conflict of interest.  
 

The Roskens vs Schuldt/Weber drainage hearing was continued for a 
resolution on the matter. After reviewing the testimony and discussing a solution, 
a motion was made by Waldera, seconded by Fox stating that because no 
drainage permit was completed and approved, Weber must restore the drainage 
ditch on the Schuldt property to its original condition by June 1st if conditions are 
favorable to do so. If this cannot be done by June 1st due to weather conditions, 
an extension by Schuldt and Weber will need to be granted by the drainage 
board.  If there is no explanation to why the ditch hasn’t been restored by the 
agreed on date, a penalty of $200.00 a day will be assessed to the respondents. 
All parties involved will be notified of this decision by mail. 
  

As there was no further business before the Board, a motion was made by 
Waldera, seconded by Bumgardner to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.  
 
Bruce Kjetland, Chairman 
Hanson County Drainage Board 
 
ATTEST: 
Lesa Trabing, Auditor 
(SEAL) 
Published once at the approximate cost of $______. 


